MINUTES OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION 
HELD ON SATURDAY 14th FEBRUARY 2015 AT BOSHAM
Present
Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Bob Davis, Kath Davis,
Sue Clayton, David Macfarlane, Tim Parkinson and Alastair Seaton..
1. Apologies
 Adam Gray, Geoff Honey, Paul Winterflood, David Cake and Anita Habgood.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 23/11/14
The minutes from the previous meeting had been distributed to all present.
3. Matters Arising
The following items from the minutes were discussed:-
Bob Davis to contact the bank to initiate Automatic Banking for the committee as previously discussed. Bob also confirmed that the three loans had been repaid that were selected at the last meeting. 
Tim Parkinson advised that the minutes from the previous meeting were now on the club website and that members have to be registered to be able to access them.

Geoff Honey to be contacted to confirm all Association Members have their Race Certificates.

Pete Hewitt is to investigate the possible purchase of advertising flags/banners for the Dayboats during Salcombe week. The designer has come up with a design but has not yet informed Pete of the costs.

4. Treasurer’s Report
Bob distributed copies of the accounts for 2014 to all those present showing the overall position at the end of November 2014. There were sufficient funds to repay the 3 loans selected at the previous meeting. The accounts show £400 paid in advance in November 2014 for costs for the Dinghy Show being held in February 2015. Dayboat Week 2014 made a small profit of which those funds may be required for Salcombe Week. The accounts are in a healthy position and 4 more loans may be repaid in 2015. A list of all the members are on the website and Class Captains need to ensure their members have paid their Association Fees.
5. Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show 28th February – 1st March 2015
The new Dayboat for exhibiting at the Dinghy Show this year is now complete. Bob Davis will comprise a rota for the weekend and copy to all those on the rota. Bob will try and obtain an up to date new boat price list from Chris Somner for those attending the show. The carpets and electricity have been ordered together with boards for photographs and information. The wrist bands for those manning the stand have been ordered. Mobile telephone numbers must be given to Bob as soon as possible so that people on the stand have up to date information should anyone need to be contacted. 
6. Preliminary Results of Dayboat Week Survey
A copy of the Preliminary Results for the Dayboat Week Survey was handed out by John Lokier to all present. The committee all agreed that a “good job” had been done by Diana Parkinson for the survey and felt it was appropriate to send a “Thank You” card and, to present her with a bottle of wine as a token of the committee’s thanks and appreciation for the work entailed. 
The committee discussed each of the points listed and it was felt it was reassuring to find the committee members who were responsible for organising Dayboat Week were fulfilling the wishes of the members.
With regards to the date we book each year for Dayboat Week, it was felt that depending on the venue for the week we would endeavour to book a week during school holidays.

The results will be published on the Dayboat Website with an invitation to those members who are interested but have never attended a Dayboat Week to contact John or Phil Lokier.

Kath Davis will email all members with the results of the survey.
7. Future Dayboat Weeks
a) Salcombe 2015 – John and Phil to visit Salcombe Yacht Club in February 2015 to confirm with Julie (Catering Manager) the menus and costs of meals. John advised SYC are asking us to confirm if we want to book Cliff House for our Social Events. After discussing how many entries we may have with extra family members and friends, it was agreed we would book Cliff House if the numbers warrant it. The cost for this to be discussed with Julie when John and Phil visit.
b) 2016 – David McFarland had suggested Abersoch (Wales) but after lengthy discussion it was felt it was too far to travel. David has since made contact with Brixham Sailing Club and he distributed details on costs, moorings, accommodation for discussion.
This venue was discussed at length and it was agreed that John and Phil would try and visit Brixham YC after visiting Salcombe YC to make contact and secure a date for 6th August 2016.

It was agreed to avoid the 3rd week in August as that is the “A” Level results week.

The sailing costs at Brixham are estimated at £105.00 per boat if there are 25 boats taking part. Social events are to be discussed and agreed with Brixham YC once the week we suggest is acceptable.
c) 2017 – The committee  discussed  the possibly asking Poole YC if we could hold Dayboat Week 2017 in Poole. It was not met with much enthusiasm but at the same time we need to secure a venue. John will check the tides and dates of availability and Phil will write to Poole YC.
8. Mould Storage
John advised the Committee that Chris Somner has to pay £50 per month to rent a container to store the Dayboat Moulds. Chris has pointed out that he only has Dayboat moulds in this container and that he can no longer finance this when he is only building one new boat a year. It was discussed and decided that John Lokier and Bob Davis would meet with Chris Somner to discuss the situation and suggest that the Association contribute a payment of £300 pa towards the container rental.  
9. YWDB Association on Facebook
John Lokier mentioned David Cake had posted an “Event” onto the Facebook Account of the YWDB that does not appear to have up to date information showing. It was agreed that David should be asked that he let the Committee know prior to any future posts onto Facebook, and a “Link” would be added to the Website.
10. Next Mailshot
Kath Davis will arrange the next mailshot to be distributed in July 2015. The paperwork for the next AGM will be posted on the Website and all relevant paperwork required for Dayboat Week will be sent to all entrants.
11. AOB
A new Jig is required to be able to measure new Dayboats accurately. Pete Hewitt is to investigate how the boats can be measured until such time as we can afford this equipment. There are two members who need their boats measuring.
John Lokier informed the committee that the YWDB is listed in the Yachts and Yachting magazine, the only magazine in which we are listed.

12. Date of Next Meeting
To be advised at a later date.
